Mary Immaculate Parish



St. Mary's 11095 St. Mary's St. PO Box 442 Pavilion NY 14525

Rev. Innocent Diala, Pastor Deacon Walter Szczesny

Immaculate Conception 5865 Ellicott St. Rd. P.O. Box 98 East Bethany, NY 14054

Palm Sunday March 28 & March 29, 2015

Mass Schedule

Saturday Mass: 4:00 PM

Months of October - March at St. Mary's

Months of April - September at Immaculate Conception

Sunday Mass: 8:00 AM at St. Mary's

9:30 AM at Immaculate Conception

Recitation of the Rosary 1/2 hour before Weekend Masses

Daily Mass: 8:30 AM

Tuesday & Thursday at Immaculate Conception Wednesday & Friday at St. Mary's

Holy Day Mass Schedule: as announced in the bulletin Confessions: 3:15 – 3:45 PM Saturdays at Saturday Mass Site Or by appointment.

Parish Council Meetings:

"All interested persons are welcome to attend." Look for times and Locations in the bulletin.

Religious Education – held at Immaculate Conception Site. Starting Sept 14. Time: 10:40 AM – 12:10 PM in the hall.

Lifelong Faith Formation – to be announced.



To Contact Father Innocent:

Phone (585) 584-3280

Emergency Cell (716) 378-3731

E-mail: <u>innocentdiala@yahoo.com</u>

Parish Office Hours:

Tuesday & Thursday 9 AM – 1 PM Secretary - Mary Jo Cline Bookkeeper – Debbie Foley

Phone (585) 584-7031 Fax (585) 250-4213

E-mail:

MIOffice@rochester.rr.com

Website:

www.MaryImmaculateNY.org

"Mother Mary; I Love You! Help me at the hour of my death! Amen!"

MASS SCHEDULE

WEEKEND:

Saturday, 4pm - March 28

Intention: Bruce Stisser (RIP)

By: Marirose & Gordon Ethington Sunday, 8 am – March 29 in Pavilion

Intention: Tech. Sgt. Daniel Connor, Jr. (RIP)

By: Louise Lynch

Sunday, **9:45 am** in *East Bethany*

Intention: Father Innocent (Mass of Thanksgiving)

By: Father Innocent – With all my heart I thank God Almighty for connecting me to this wonderful

community of Mary Immaculate.

Saturday, 8:30pm - April 4 in East Bethany

Intention: Helen Webster (RIP)

By: Donald Davis

Sunday, 8 am – April 5 in Pavilion

Intention: Edward Lynch (RIP)

By: Louise Lynch

Sunday, **9:45 am** in *East Bethany*

Intention: Frances Weglarski (RIP)
By: Shirley & Darwin Lapp

DAILY MASS:

Mass Time: 8:30 am

Tuesday in East Bethany

Wednesday & Friday in Pavilion

Tuesday, March 31 - Tuesday of Holy Week

Intention: Roger Colvin (RIP-Birthday Rem.)

By: Nellie Colvin

Wednesday, April 1 – Wednesday of Holy Week

Intention: All Souls By: Parishioners

April 2 – HOLY THURSDAY (No morning Mass) 7:00 PM The Mass of the Lord's Supper

in East Bethany

Intention: All Souls By: Parishioners

April 3 -GOOD FRIDAY (No morning Mass)

4:00 PM solemn Good Friday Liturgy in Pavilion

<u>PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR SICK:</u> Donna Weaver, Deacon Heinz Friedman, Lexi Sonricker, Hailey Conibear, Mary Fran Pietrzykowski, Marlene Pestlen, Darwin Lapp, Doug Tillitson, Ann D'Angelo

PLEASE REMEMBER OUR NURSING HOME

<u>PARISHIONERS:</u> Mary Pietrzykowski, Audrey McNulty, Martha Morgan, Betty Carney and Allan

Carlson.

PRAY FOR THOSE SERVING IN THE MILITARY

Joseph Stanley, Mgr. Jason Palermo, W2 Christian Koch, David Hollwedel, Dan Murphy, Alex Roth, Tim Stalica, Jonnie Lyn Gray, Jady Gray, Jakob Kosiorek, Paul Agan Jr., Sgt. Nicholas Boyer, Brett Sheffer, Mathieu Philie, SFC Jay Knower, Michael

Rigoni, and Mark Wilkinsen.

MARY IMMACULATE PARISH COLLECTION REPORT

COLLECTION: 3/21 & 3/22 EASTER FLOWERS

\$3,408.50 \$ 821.00

NOTE: Please make checks payable to "Mary Immaculate"

Christ became obedient to the point of death, even death on a cross. Because of this, God greatly exalted him and bestowed on him the name which is above every name.

LECTOR SCHEDULE:

Saturday, Mar.28 4:00 pm Elaine Lemley Saturday, April 4 8:30 pm Ron Colantonio Sunday, Mar.29 8:00 am Carol Pursel Sunday, April 5 8:00 am Dawn Bertrand 9:45 am Jeannie Amberger 9:45 am Michael Jackson

Communion Ministers and Altar Servers are asked to volunteer their services at the Mass they attend.

HOLY WEEK TRIDIUM:

Holy Thursday, April 2nd:

7:00 PM. The Mass of the Lord's Supper in East Bethany

Good Friday Ceremonies, April 3rd:

a.) 3:00PM - Stations of the Cross in Pavilion

b.) 4:00PM - Good Friday Liturgy in Pavilion

Holy Saturday, April 4th:

8:30 PM Easter Vigil in East Bethany (Please note: there is no 4PM Saturday Mass for Easter weekend. Also, no confessions will be heard on Holy Saturday.)

FOR THE HOLY THURSDAY WASHING OF THE FEET ARE THE FOLLOWING:

Bill Mager Bill Kegler Dan Gangi Bill Fuest John Callari Mike Jackson Matthew Jackson Bruce Platek John Gould Steven Gould Douglas Beattie Eric Shormann Chuck Shormann

Jesus' disciples had no choice between accepting and not accepting their feet being washed by their Master. Peter, who objected, received harsh words for it. And so, it is a privilege for any parishioner to be part of the reenactment of the wonderful example of love taught by our Lord and Master, Jesus Christ. *Fr. Innocent*

<u>A LETTER FROM BISHOP MALONE</u> about the annual **Good Friday Collection** has been included in this bulletin. Please read and respond to the message.

STATEMENT FROM CARDINAL DOLAN

regarding the Education Tax Credits has been included in this bulletin. Please take the time to read.

STATEMENT FROM GOVERNOR CUOMO

has also been included in this bulletin. Please read.

God's Love: Stronger than Death

"We, too, like the women who were Jesus' disciples, who went to the tomb and found it empty, may wonder what this event means (cf. Luke 24:4). What does it mean that Jesus is risen? It means that the love of God is stronger than evil and death itself; it means that the love of God can transform our lives and let those desert places in our hearts bloom. The love of God can do this!"

~Pope Francis from the *Words of Challenge and Hope* – The Word Among Us Press (wau.org)

SATURDAY MASS LOCATION Reminder that as of **April 1, 2015** the Saturday Mass will change from St. Mary's Church to **Immaculate Conception.**

RAFFLE TICKETS Our annual BBQ Raffle tickets are available at the entrance of the church for each of our parishioners. Please be sure to take yours home with you today to save us the expense of mailing them to you. Drawing for the raffle will be at our last Chicken BBQ on May 17.

LADIES OF CHARITY MEETING is

Thursday, **April 9** at 1 pm in Conlin Hall. All ladies of the parish are invited to attend.

<u>UPCOMING RELIGIOUS EDUCATION</u>

DATES: April 12 and 26, May 3 and 10

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

<u>VOLUNTEERS:</u> The religious education program is in need of volunteers to be on the substitute teacher list. If you are interested, please contact the church office.

<u>UPDATE ON PARISHIONER</u> As some of you may know, Donna Weaver has taken ill while on a trip to Florida. Should anyone wish to send her a card to help boost her spirits, the cards can be mailed to 20606 Tibitian Blvd., Estero, FL 33928. Please keep her in your prayers.

PLEASE REMEMBER: Deacon Heinz Friedman lost his mother on February 20, 2015. As we have always done, please continue to remember Deacon Heinz and his family in your prayers as he continues to make progress in his recovery of health, as well as for the repose of the soul of his beloved Mom. Should you wish to send him a card, his address is 52 Clinton Street, Batavia, NY 14020.



150th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION Plans are underway for our celebration of 150 years for St. Mary's Church. The celebration will be held on Sunday, July 26 – so mark your calendars!!! Full details about the celebration will be posted in future bulletins. There is a planning meeting scheduled for April 22, 7 pm in Conlin Hall. Anyone interested is welcome to attend.

HISTORICAL INFORMATION AND MEMORABILIA FOR THE 150TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION OF ST.

MARY'S: As part of the St. Mary's site of the Mary Immaculate Parish, the committee is collecting information to create a timeline of events. We are seeking the following: pictures, letters, and documents, such as early Baptismal, First Communion, Confirmation or Marriage certificates, newspaper articles or other memorabilia. If you are willing to share this information via scanning for the historical archives of St. Mary's we would be most appreciative. The committee is also requesting oral recitations of memories from members and friends of the St. Mary's Parish. Please extend this invitation to members of the community, as well as family and friends who are no longer in the area, or do not currently attend St. Mary's regularly. We are requesting information from anyone who had recollections that they wish to have included in our historical records. For questions and more information, please contact:

> Pat LaPoint – <u>lapoint5@frontiernet.net</u> 584-3978 or, MaryAnn Brooks – 584-3818

GRATITUDE: On your behalf I appreciate the sacrifice of the organizers of our Lenten soup supers and the St. Joseph Lenten meal. We ask God to please replenish your wallets as well as your spirits. Amen! *Father Innocent*

PICTURE DIRECTORY NEWS As you are aware, there was a slim turnout for the photo shoots recently. We wish to encourage all parishioners to participate in this very special directory. Not only are we celebrating our new priest, Father Innocent, but we will also be honoring St. Mary's 150th year. This directory, as the ones in the past, is a wonderful representation of a thriving and family oriented parish.

Now, for those of you who may be "camerashy" or "just don't want a picture alone," we have come up with a different concept. We would like to plan to have a group picture of those who fit into the aforementioned categories. By doing this, we create a special and unique "family." If this interests you, please leave a message on the office phone or drop us an email. Once we have a number together of our new "family," we will set up a photo date and time. You will be contacted at that time.

For those who wish to drop off a picture of their own, these can be mailed to the office, dropped in the collection basket, or handed in at the office. Be sure to have your name and phone number on the back of the picture so we can return it to you.

We could use some volunteers for signing in families to have their pictures taken. It is unfair to have one person sit there from 2-9 pm when we could have three or four different individuals covering just a couple hours. So, if you would be willing to fill in for a couple hours, please call the office to make arrangements. Your volunteer time could coincide with having your picture taken.

Photo sign-up sheets have been placed in the entrance of each church. Please take the time to set up your appointment before leaving church today. You can also set up your appointment by going online to our website and follow the link for the directory. Be part of this very special directory that represents your church family.

DANIEL OGBEIFUN'S ORDINATION: Our beloved Daniel is about to complete his journey from seminarian to priesthood on **June 6** at St. Joseph's Cathedral in Buffalo. As in the past, we are looking into arrangements for transportation. Once again, we will be hosting a celebration for Daniel. His family will be staying with us the weekend of the celebration at Immaculate Conception Rectory. The celebration is being planned for Saturday, **June 13** and will be held in Conlin Hall. Further details concerning transportation on June 6 to St. Joseph's Cathedral and on the celebration June 13 will be posted in future bulletins.

At the March Parish Council Meeting, members unanimously agreed to host a reception for Daniel; and to assist him with the cost of the reception, the Parish Council further agreed on a second collection for him. And so; on Sunday, April 12, we will have a **second collection** for Daniel in support of his ordination and for his celebration. Without financial support, Daniel would not be able to afford a proper celebration for the culmination of his journey to the priesthood, which we have all along been part of. We ask our parishioners to give as generously as possible to assist Daniel and to join in on this remarkable accomplishment. *Please place your donation in any regular envelope with your envelope # and name, and mark it "Daniel." We will be sure to add this donation to your records. Father Innocent

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS:

On Sunday, **April 26** at 2pm at the Christ the King Seminary Chapel, you are invited to join in the Eucharistic Holy hour for vocations to the Priesthood, Religious, Diaconate, and Lay Ministry. Even if you, yourself, are unable to take up one of these special callings, your voice in prayer would be a wonderful way to encourage others. Please join in if you are able.

FIND GOOD WITHIN, SHARE GOD'S

GOODNESS: This is the second weekend of the 2015 Appeal Week! It is a perfect time to give if you haven't already done so. All day, every day, whenever someone is in need, Catholic Charities if "finding good within" helping to protect, strengthen, and empower our neighbors across Western NY.

Find Good Within. Share God's Goodness. Please support the 2015 Catholic Charities Appeal, Find out more at www.ccwny.org or call 716-218-1400.

MARRIAGE MOMENT: "The way to know Jesus is to keep his commandments." (1 John 2:3) Examine your conscience about which of the commandments (10 Mosaic or the 2 Great Commandments) is the most difficult for you. Can you entrust this discernment to your spouse? How can you support each other with your challenge?

PARENTING PERSPECTIVE: "A good shepherd lays down his life for the sheep." (John 10:11) A good parent is like a good shepherd...we spend our time, money, and worries on our children. In essence, we lay down our lives for their good. Remember that you, as a parent, also have The Good Shepherd who cares for you in the same way.

FAITH MOMENT REFLECTION: Today's reading sets the stage for the ultimate act of selflessness – Jesus Christ dying on the cross to free us from sin and death. Never in the world has there been a greater act of selfless love. Christians believe that we not only benefit from Christ's selflessness, but that we are also called to follow His example. St. Paul encourages us to live selfless lives with Jesus as a model. He tells us Christ emptied himself...he humbled himself... devoted himself...and sacrificed himself to meet our needs, save us from our sins, and afford us eternal life. We all have the potential to demonstrate such powerful love – and we don't have to give up our lives to do that. There are opportunities to act in selfless ways in front of us every day. Commit to one act of selflessness today. When you do you are following Jesus.

Today's Faith Moment was provided by Christ the King Seminary. You can listen to Faith Moments on WLOF 101.7 FM, WBEN radio 930 AM, or at www.faithmomentsonline.org.

BLESSED ARE THOSE WHO COME IN THE NAME OF THE LORD Blessed are they who live their lives in the Name of the Lord! If you think God is calling you to lay down your life as a priest, deacon or religious for His Church, call Father Walter Szczesny ~ 716-847-5535. You can also check out the "Priest of the Month" stories on our website ~ www.buffalovocations.org!

FAMILY PERSPECTIVE: The Passion of Jesus makes it clear, no one escapes suffering. Suffering is inevitable but no one should suffer alone. That is one of the primary roles of families, to stand with, and support each other in suffering.

<u>BUSY, BUSY!! – MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!</u> So much is going on this spring and we want you to be part of *all* of it. So, for your convenience, we have listed below some important dates:

April 2	Holy Thursday 7 pm at Immaculate Conception	
April 3	Good Friday	3 pm at St. Mary's for Stations of the Cross
		4 pm at St. Mary's for the Liturgy
April 4	Easter Vigil	8:30 pm at Immaculate Conception
April 5	Easter	8:00 am at St. Mary's
		9:45 am at Immaculate Conception
April 15	Potato Washing	
April 18	Potato Greasing	
April 19	Chicken BBQ	
April 29	Directory Photo Sessions – Conlin Hall	
April 30	Directory Photo Sessions – Conlin Hall	
May 10	Last day of Religious Education –	
	Special "Living Rosary" by the children (more information to come!)	
May 13	Potato Washing	
May 16	Potato Greasing	
May 17	Chicken BBQ	
	Confirmation – 5:30 pm at Our Lady of Mercy, Leroy	
June 7	First Holy Communion – 9:30 at Immaculate Conception	



OFFICE OF THE BISHOP

To be brought to the attention of your people in a significant way

March 16, 2015

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Christians around the world are united in a special way during Lent, Holy Week and Easter. Our hearts, minds and prayers are also especially aware of the Holy Land.

Our parish, once a year on Good Friday, is called on to support Christians in the Holy Land. Many Christians in the Holy Land depend on the collection for their lives.

As a pontifical collection requested by Pope Francis, the annual **Good Friday Collection** offers a direct link for parishioners to be witnesses of peace and to help protect the Holy Places. When you donate on Good Friday, you are supporting Christians in the Holy Land.

Franciscans and others in the Holy Land are housing and feeding the poor, providing religious formation and education, maintaining shrines and parishes, and conducting pastoral ministry. For more information, visit MyFranciscan.org/good-friday.

The Good Friday Collection is requested by the Holy Father. Please be as generous as your abundance allows.

Yours sincerely in Christ,

Most Reverend Richard J. Malone Bishop of Buffalo

RJM/mmj



A Statement from Timothy Cardinal Dolan and the Bishops of New York State

Governor Cuomo and Legislature: Don't let us down!

One year ago, with the promise of Education Tax Credits on the horizon, thousands of tuition-paying families were left out in the cold – excluded from a state budget that provides the nation's highest level of spending per pupil in public schools. Governor Cuomo knows how genuinely disappointed we were.

This year, the Governor has included Education Tax Credits in his proposed state budget. And so we have renewed hope. But in politics, it is not enough to propose; the measure still must survive the negotiation process with the Legislature in order to be enacted, and we are strongly urging the Governor to be unwavering in demanding the tax credit be included in the final budget.

We have reason to be hopeful. In addition to the Governor's important actions, we have seen continually increasing support for Education Tax Credits since last year. The state Senate has again passed the measure with strong bipartisan support, and strong bipartisan support exists in the state Assembly. Nearly 150 community, business, education, faith, and labor organizations support the measure, having seen the benefit such tax credits bring to improving educational opportunity in other states.

While tax law can be complicated, the bottom line is quite simple. The Education Tax Credit will help all children by encouraging increased charitable donations to generate more private scholarships for tuition-paying families *and* additional resources to our public schools. It's a win-win for all families, regardless of where their children attend school.

Despite the strong support of families and parishes firmly committed to the value of Catholic education, more than 200 Catholic schools have closed in the last 15 years throughout New York State, simply due to increasing costs. This has been devastating, both to the children who missed an opportunity for a quality education, and for taxpayers.

Governor Cuomo is right to have called the Education Tax Credit a "matter of justice." And with matters of justice, there can be no delay. Please join us in praying that our leaders include it in the enacted state budget this month.





My agenda for NY opportunity: Boosting access to good schools

By Andrew Cuomo

March 22, 2015 | 7:54pm

When I presented my vision this year for the budget, I gave it a name: the Opportunity Agenda. Because one of the most important paths to opportunity is a good education, this budget could increase funding for public education by nearly 5 percent, to record high levels that are three times the scheduled increase.

Just as important, it strengthens performance standards and accountability to make sure our students are getting what we are paying for.

But the first step — and maybe the most important step from the perspective of students and their families — is access to quality education. That's the goal of the DREAM Act and the Education Tax Credit, or ETC.

The DREAM Act allows undocumented immigrants to apply for college tuition assistance from the state. It is in keeping with New York's tradition of welcoming immigrants to our state.

Unlike what we are seeing in other states, here in New York we are not afraid of immigrants. We invite immigrants knowing that diversity makes us stronger.

The DREAM Act would cost \$27 million in a budget of \$141 billion. But the DREAM Act is important because of its message: We are going to work with you and invest in you regardless of where you come from and invest in young people born here and who live here. We must pass the DREAM Act this year.

The ETC would expand options for families seeking additional choices in the grades before college. The purpose is in part to aid parochial and religious schools. Many nonpublic schools, especially parochial, are facing increased costs and are closing.

I'm the product of Catholic grammar school at a time when most of the teachers were nuns. Today, there are more lay teachers — who, while usually paid less than public-school teachers, are more expensive than nuns, adding to the pressure on Catholic schools. Even so, public schools are usually more expensive. The cost of absorbing students from closed parochial and private schools into public schools is picked up by the taxpayer. Closing off this education option increases the burden on a struggling public system without doing anything to improve it.

The ETC allows taxpayers to claim a tax credit for education-related contributions.

The program is capped at \$100 million in aggregate tax credits, half of which will be dedicated to public education entities, school improvement organizations and local education funds, the other half of which will be for educational scholarship organizations that provide support to low- and middle-income students to attend public schools outside their district or nonpublic schools.

Much of the opposition to the ETC comes from mistaken assumptions about what it is. It is not, for instance, a voucher plan. Parents do not get a tax credit for sending their children to private schools.

It also does not divert a penny from state spending on public education. The ETC will, however, result in more private donations to public schools, so public schools are among the beneficiaries.

Students who attend nonpublic schools will also benefit. But this is not the first time — not the "camel's nose under the tent" as some would argue.

New York state already helps nonpublic schools in various ways. And as it is, donations to nonpublic schools are already tax deductible. The camel is in the tent. Thankfully, New York is a big-tent state! So why is the ETC needed? It is needed because we live in a time when 250,000 children have passed through schools that have been failing for a decade or more. Students need additional options. Some districts, like Buffalo, have more requests for students to transfer out of failing schools than there are slots available in better schools.

So the ETC is a win for public schools and nonpublic schools. It is a win for students, their parents and taxpayers. Most of all, it is win for the future of New York state because it expands opportunity for our children.

The Legislature should pass this important initiative this year.

Andrew Cuomo (D) is New York's governor.



It's for the children: Buffalo Bishop Richard Malone rallying with students from local Catholic schools to support the Education Tax Credit last year. Photo AP



New York Governor Andrew CuomoPhoto Reuters



Also, retail sales of Amish furniture and products.

Quality Craftsmanship for a Lifetyme!

Fran & Bobbi Norton 4309 Gilhooly Road Alexander, NY 14005



 ϵ aton

716-560-2094 716-560-0291 chizzelwood@gmail.com



(585) 786-2200

BRIAN J. KACZMAREK



& Gift Shoppe

110 Lake St., LeRoy, NY 14482

FLOWERS FOR ALL OCCASIONS Teleffora

R B Adams Agency

Licensed Agent 539 East Main Street • Batavia, NY 14020 Tel: (585) 343-0046 • Fax: (585) 343-6172 Email: mary@adamsandwhite.com

www.rbadamsagency.com

FALCONE FAMILY

Director/Owner

Ph.(585) 768-2400 Fax (585) 768-2401



NCORE DIANO SERVICE

Piano Tuning and Repair

24 Main Street Le Roy, New York 14482

Dennis Mellander Piano Technician

768-6860 evenings 584-3068

Eisenhard Forestry

Member: Society of American Foresters

Complete marketing services

7155 Big Tree Road • Pavilion, New York 14525 FAX (716) 584-8853

· Independent evaluation of woods' resources

· Representing landowners in the timber sale process

george & swede

Sales & Service, Inc.

CONSTRUCTION & MUNICIPAL EQUIPMENT & SUPPLIES

Singlair Pharmacy

786-2330 Monday - Friday 9:00 - 9:00

Saturday 9:00 - 5:00

Sunday & Holidays 9:00 - 1:00

COMPUTERIZED PRESCRIPTIONS, HALLMARK CARDS,

RUSSELL STOVER CANDY, HOSPITAL EQUIPMENT

John Eisenhard 10650 South Street Road Le Roy, NY 14482

SALES & PARTS

(716) 584-3425

585,584,3814 585,409,3132

eisenjm@yahoo.com



Jeffrey T. Deragon



J. H. Cameron Funeral Home 26 Rochester Street Scottsville, NY 14545 (585) 889-4240 ScottsvilleFuneralHome.com Email: smucam@yahoo.com

Funeral Home, LLC

98 N. Main St.

Perry, NY 14530

PH: 585-237-2626

FAX: 585-237-3760



123 N. Main Street Warsaw, New York 14569 www.weeksfuneral.com

Richard & Jovee Cook

Lakestreet Florist



585-768-7720



Timothy J. Woodward

MEN'S CUTS and STYLES



HOURS

Sun.-Mon. Tues.-Wed. Closed 8-6 8-5 Saturday

1 BANK STREET • LE ROY, NY 768-2960

Joseph Sherman, Proprietor



Residential & Commercial Heating & Cooling

26 Cedar St. • Batavia, NY 585-343-2678



Insurance

Auto Home Life Health I.R.A Farm Rusiness Umbrella



Mary N. Conway-Doody

75 N. Main * Warsaw * New York 14569 SELF AND COMMERCIAL STORAGE THAT'S OUT OF THIS WORLD

585-356-0973 585-356-1527

509 Pavilion Warsaw Rd Wyoming, NY 14591



Vern C. Falcone

PO Box 187 8700 Lake Road LeRoy, NY 14482 vern.fffcs@yahoo.com